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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

C&R CONSULTING, INC. WILL BE THE NEW 
ADMINISTRATOR 

EFFECTIVE MARCH 1, 2014 
Dear Members: 
 
We are happy to announce, that effective March 1, 2014, C&R Consulting, Inc. will be the new 
administrator for the Publishers’-Newspaper and Mail Deliverers’ Welfare Fund (the “Welfare 
Fund”) and the Newspaper and Mail Deliverers’-Publishers’ Pension Fund (the “Pension Fund”) 
(collectively, the “Funds”).  The current Fund Office, located at 24-16 Queens Plaza South, Long 
Island City, New York, will close on February 28, 2014, and C&R Consulting, Inc. will assume 
responsibility for the daily administration of the Funds, effective March 1, 2014.  The mailing 
address and telephone and facsimile numbers for C&R Consulting, Inc. are as follows: 
 

C&R Consulting, Inc. 
1501 Broadway, Suite 1724 

New York, NY 10036 
Telephone: (646) 380-8512 
Facsimile: (212) 395-9299 

 
With respect to health benefits, please continue to contact Empire BlueCross and BlueShield 
(“Empire”) with any questions involving the doctors and hospitals in its network, questions 
regarding using your benefits, and any inquiries related to claims.  For all other questions on or after 
March 1, 2014, please contact C&R Consulting, Inc. 
 
If you are currently remitting your current contribution requirement for health and welfare coverage 
or COBRA payments, please be sure to mail your payment to the address shown above on or after 
March 1, 2014. 
 
Expect to receive from us in the near future a re-enrollment package with instructions on how to fill 
out the enrollment forms and what information will be required.  We appreciate your cooperation 
and look forward to servicing all your benefit needs.   
 
Again, let me take this opportunity to tell you how happy C&R Consulting, Inc. is to be able to 
service the Funds. 
 
These changes were fully supported by Thomas Bentvena, President, Union Trustee, and Charles 
Setteducato, Vice President, Union Trustee, who fully expect these changes to benefit all members 
and retirees. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
C&R Consulting, Inc.  


